Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Traffic Light Filter 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 
You asked for:
My 17 year old son was involved in a car accident on Saturday 21st of October at around 10am on Saffron Lane at the junction with Knighton Lane East- He was driving away from the porkpie island. He went to turn right onto Knighton Lane East but a car hit him. A member of the fire brigade who attended the scene pressed the button and said the filter light wasn't working. I have since driven down there and it is. My son still thinks it was on and 2 witnesses also said it was on green. Please can you tell me if you have done any work on said traffic lights filter light at that junction since 10am on Saturday 21st October? 
Answer: 
Sorry to hear your son was involved in an accident and hope he is well.
There have been no works carried out at the junction of Saffron Lane and Knighton Lane East since the date set out above. 
However, after the incident took place an engineer has inspected the site and has confirmed that there were no faults with the signals.  More importantly there were no issues with the right turn filter arrow or its operation.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

